
Organization Town	of	Champion
Board Planning	Board
Date	and
Time Tuesday,	July	13	2004	at	7:30	PM

Place Town	of	Champion	Offices	Board	Room	(rear	of	building)	10	N	Broad	St,	West	Carthage
NY

Contact Peter	LaBarge	Planning	Board	Chairman

Minutes

The	Town	of	Champion	Planning	Board	meeting	was	called	to	order	at	7:30	p.m.	by	Chairman	Peter	LaBarge.	
Attending	were	members	James	Surace,	Frank	Koster,	Kathryn	Smith,		and	Zoning	Enforcement	Officer	Brian
Phelps.	Frances	Brooks	was	excused.
	
The	minutes	from	the	meeting	June	22,	2004,	were	read.		Peter	LaBarge	made	a	motion	to	accept	the	minutes	and
Jim	Surace	seconded	the	motion.		The	motion	passed	unanimously.
	
A	public	hearing	for	a	proposed	minor	subdivision	by	the	LaFontaine	Family	Trust		on	the	Switzer	Road	was	held.	
No	one	spoke	for	or	against	the	proposal.		Jim	Surace	made	a	motion	seconded	by	Peter	LaBarge	to	approve	the
subdivision.	The	motion	passed	unanimously.	
	
A	public	hearing	for	a	proposed	minor	subdivision	of	44.9	acres	on	the	Jackson	II	road	by	James	Parker	was	held.	
No	one	spoke	for	or	against	the	subdivision.		Peter	LaBarge	made	a	motion	to	approve	the	subdivision.	Frank
Koster	seconded	the	motion	which	passed	unanimously.
	
John	Greene	submitted	an	application	for	a	minor	subdivision	of	approximately	94	acres	at	the	intersection	of
Pennock	Road	and	County	Rte	143.		The	motion	to	accept	the	negative	declaration	on	the	environmental
assessment	was	made	by	Jim	Surace	and	seconded	by	Peter	LaBarge.		A	motion	to	hold	a	public	hearing	was	made
by	Peter	LaBarge	and	seconded	by	Frank	Koster.		The	public	hearing	will	be	held	at	7:30	p.m.,	Tuesday,	July	27,
2004.		Mr.	Greene	was	instructed	to	pay	the	required	fee	to	the	Town	Clerk	and	bring	the	receipt	to	the	next
meeting.
	
Kathleen	Riches-Amyot	left	two	maps	for	perusal	by	the	board.		The	Pedestrian	Trail	map	depicts	walkways	in	the
Carthage-West	Carthage	area	utilizing	existing	sidewalks	when	possible	for	snowmobiling,	skiing,	walking,	etc.	
The	second,	designated	Black	River	Blueway	Trail,	was	accompanied	by	a	handout	itemizing	completed,	current
and	planned	projects	by	community	and	state.
	
Peter	LaBarge	made	the	motion	to	adjourn	the	meeting.		Jim	Surace	seconded	the	motion.	The	meeting	adjourned
at	8:00	p.m.			The	next	meeting	will	be	July	27,	2004.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


